

KNIGHTON HEATH GOLF CLUB

Ladies & Junior Girls Section

Committee Meeting held on: Tuesday 12th April 2022 at 2.30pm

MINUTES

In Attendance: Janice Bailey (Lady Captain)
Jane Paine (Lady Vice Captain)
Jackie Wilson – Treasurer
Sue Saunders – Secretary
Sue West
Pam Chard
Jackie Stoodley
Lynda Notley via Facetime

1. **Apologies for Absence:** Wendy Handford

2. **Minutes of the Previous Meeting – 8th March**

These were agreed and signed by the Lady Captain

3. **Matters Arising –**

The Information Meeting was held on 30th March – this went as well as could be expected. Several letters have been sent to the Manager with a copy to LC.

4. **Reports**

a) **Lady Captain**

Captains Committee –

At the Captains Committee 2 letters had been received by Manco with reference to the change in the ladies competitions. Since then several more had been received and we assume that these will be discussed at the Manco meeting in April. Another letter had been received from Linda Holden and the LC had replied to her queries as best as she could. LC and LVC asked the Captains Committee if a 5-day member could pay a greenfee for Trophy competitions at the weekend. This was agreed but they were not sure whether it would cost £22 or £25. The question would be raised at Manco.

General -

Coronation Foursomes – find out what the entry fee is per pair.

Action: SS

InterClub Foursomes – Linda Holden, Sianell White and Jackie Stoodley are willing to play in the Scratch Division. It was agreed that we enter all 3 Divisions this year and LC & LVC would decide on players to be asked for each Division.

Action: JS/LC

Annodata – 16th April. The Team is: Sianell White, Linda Holden, Pauline Webb, Maureen Dilkes & Sally Hawkridge, with Jill Tappin as reserve. It is at home against Ferndown B.

Humphries Bowl: Dates from Reunert have been sent to Wareham - 1st May 15.00; Wed 4th May 11.30, Mon 16th May 1.30, Friday 20th May 1.00, 24th May 1.30 – 3 Players needed.

Parkin Cup: Weymouth – by 30th May. From the dates given it was decided to play on Wednesday 11th May. Wendy Hanford, Linda Levens, Sharon Aldrich and Chris Bartlett would be approached for availability.

Action: LC

Social –

25th March: Race Night – only 30 people attended.

29th April: Quiz Night – with curry if you wish to dine. There is also a presentation for Trish and Jan has invited Trish to the Lady Captains Day meal. It was agreed to give her a nice bunch of flowers and Prosecco.

Action: LC

14th May: Rock and Roll Evening

29th August: Coach trip to Salisbury Race Course. Bookings taken behind the bar.

b) Secretary –

The Open – **Jan** would organise 2 ladies to sit at the Reception Desk, as well as 1 to sell the Raffle tickets. £1 per strip, £5 for 6 strips. Change from the bar would be needed for the Raffle and the 2's competition. If there were no 2's, the money would go to the Lady Captains Charity.

Jackie W volunteered to organise a team for the Halfway House and sort the food with Jan. Jugs/glasses etc would be provided by the bar but Pimms, fruit (pre cut), soft drinks & food would be provided by the ladies.

Pam volunteered to be the Starter.

Prizes: 1st: £30 voucher + wine (2 rose/2 white), 2nd: £25 voucher + same wine, 3rd: £20 voucher + same wine, 4th: £15 voucher + same wine. Front & Back Nine: £10 voucher + small wine, all NTP: Prosecco

Sue had ordered a buggy from the Pro Shop for the day.

Two toilets would be working on that day.

It was decided that we would have a "Nearest the Hole in 2 shots" for everyone on the 8th hole.

Jane would give out the Prizes as LC was only available in the morning.

It was decided that the Ladies would do the cards if Andy W was not in. The only down side was that the running scoreboard would not be available on the screen unless the cards went via the Pro Shop.

Action: SS

Coffee Morning – still 7 teams. We can give out A5 leaflets on this at The Open. We must have a think about stalls soon.

Invitation Day – This would be a Team event this year.

Ping – It was decided that we would not do the Ping Competition next year. Only 4 teams entered this year and the Final was always in Lincolnshire which is too far to travel. **Action: LVC next yr**

c) Treasurer

Jackie passed round the Summary Sheet showing the accounts starting 1st July to March 31st 2022. This showed a surplus of £2,031.89 but included £1,900 for the Ladies Open plus £100 carried over from last year's event.

The figure of £330 for the Coffee Morning has now been transferred to the Lady Captains charity account so is no longer in our balance.

We also have in this figure the £84.00 entry money for the San Deb of which £58 will be accrued for prizes at the AGM.

The £20 is still to be paid for the 4 teams that entered the Ping competition.

We have had no sundry expenditure this month.

From 1st April the Club will be taking 30% of our competition money leaving us with 70%. Before this new directive we paid out 60% in prizes money and 40% went to the Ladies Section. As the Club will be taking all but £1,000 at the end of their financial year at the end of June, it was felt there was no point in collecting extra money for the Ladies Section. After some discussion it was decided by a unanimous vote to use all the remaining 70% from the competition money for prizes.

Jackie confirmed that the Flag competition paid out only for 1st prize in each Division.

d) County Delegate – Nothing to report. The next meeting was not until July.

Sue would email Karen Gray from DLCG regarding County Cards.

Action: SS

5. Forthcoming Events

Freeman Fours: 19th April – start sheet to be emailed shortly

Knighton Bowl: 24/26th April

Coronation Foursomes: 8/10th May

Seniors Wine Scramble: 19th May – They would like our help on the Registration Desk

6. Correspondance - none

7. Any Other Business –

LC: We have one new member – Iona Gardner, her husband has also joined. LC is trying to make contact with her. It seems that members are not interviewed before joining now. As Iona is fairly new to golf it would be beneficial to have a chat about our Club. LC would ask Reunert why the interview process has stopped.

Action: LC

LVC: Would like to get a Group set up in order to plan next year's competitions. LC/LVC would talk to Reunert to see which weekends we will have competitions.

Action: LC/LVC

Sally H & Jackie S have offered to be on the Group and Sue S offered if needed. Sue W said it was not very satisfactory to have a competition "day" at the "weekend" rather than a Saturday or Sunday. LVC said that they would be in the dairy by December/January.

SW: Several ladies had requested that the "other" Tuesday still be organised play. LC said that this would happen and sign up lists would be in the Changing Rooms.

JW: Confirmed that if less than 8 ladies signed up for the Spring Cup last weekend and today then the competition would not run. This was agreed unanimously. The minimum number would also apply for the Platter Competitions.

JW: Sandy got a 2 in the Flag Competition but through no fault of her own was not put into the competition. It was agreed that the Ladies Section would pay her the same amount as the other two ladies who got 2's that day (£11). This was agreed unanimously.

Action: JW

PC: Asked for confirmation that the Eclectic was for Medal and Stableford rounds. Yes

PC: Results were still late on going up on the board and she asked what the procedure was for this. LC/LVC/JW were emailed the results and then they were put up. Sometimes they were sent

2 weeks after the event, but the handicaps would automatically change overnight, so players could check the next day. It was not thought to be ideal.

PC: Asked if the Pro Shop could give access to all members to check their Pro Shop account. It would be easier to check without having to go in and disturb Andy. JW said that she was being sent monthly sheets of the money added to individual accounts and had check them against the weekly emailed winners. There were several omissions. She would ask Andy if there was any way of checking on line. There was also no way of telling what 2s money was being credited to individual accounts. She would ask about that as well.

Action: JW

PC: All Trophy Competitions have a fixed lower limit of 8 ladies entering. If we have Trophies at the weekend we may not reach this limit. LVC said that the Group going through the diary would bear this in mind.

Action: LVC

SS: Had heard that the engraving of the Boards may not be paid for by the Club. LC and LVC said that the main Boards would be paid for but the Seniors had several other engraved items (little medals and cups) that would not be covered.

LN: Wanted to know if there were any more meeting of the Steering Committee. No

LN: Would the Ladies v Seniors be subsidised this year. LC thought not as the Seniors would be losing their money at the end of June as well.

LN: Asked why new members were not interviewed. This was brought up earlier in the meeting and Reunert would be asked.

LN: In the Minutes of the last Manco Meeting it said that Societies and Groups would be encouraged to play after 3pm at the weekend. This might upset members.

LN: Asked about paper sign up sheets. LC said that this would not start until next year and LVC would be organising.

LN: Asked if any the letters resulting from the Information Evening were to be read out by the LC – not yet but maybe later.

8. Date of Next Meeting – Tuesday 10th May 2022

9. The Meeting closed at 5.05pm

Signed: Dated

Lady Captain